S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Project Group Meeting for the Neighbourhood Plan held at 6.00pm on Monday 3rd June 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present:  Mr D Price, Mr A Evans, Mr D Steward-Brown, Rev D Tate, Mrs T Banks, Miss D Scott, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr Abbs, Dr Outred, Mrs S Borrman, Mr Marrow and Mr Walters.
Apologies:  Mr B Clapham, Mr I Jordan, Mr Gardner, Mr Parker and Dr Tasker
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 13th May 2013:  

These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Evans, seconded by Mr Price with one abstention all other members were in favour, and they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of any interests, personal or prejudicial:  None
4. To receive questions from the Public: None present
5. To discuss the Neighbourhood Plan, Objectives and Policies:  
Mr Price informed members that since the last meeting, letters had been received from the Borough Council stating that the Local Development Framework would publish its Preferred Options towards the end of July 2013.  At that time a further 10 week consultation period would follow. He said that once the figures are published, both North Wootton and Castle Rising Parish Councils can be contacted to see if a further meeting is necessary to submit additional information to support the objections further.

It was said that whilst the Parish Council has to accept some development, it is hoped that the numbers would be as low as possible.

Mr Price spoke regarding matters raised at the last meeting. Dr Outred confirmed that as a result of looking at energy efficiency and renewable energy, he had looked into the matter of Wind Turbines in gardens, (notes circulated). It was said that due to the number of requirements which would need to be met, such as closeness to properties, these would be unlikely to be seen.

He stated that the two main issues regarding wind turbines are shadow flicker and noise. He confirmed that as long as the request for a Wind turbine conformed to all parameters, Planning Permission may not be required.  

At the last meeting, Mr Marrow had kindly offered to look into the “Case for Space” a document produced by RIBA, (Royal Institute of British Architecture). He said that the document provided recommended room sizes for various properties. It was said that in England, houses are smaller than in Germany and Denmark, however are often more expensive. Mr Marrow confirmed that a copy of the document is available in the Parish Office and can also be viewed at www.architecture/thecaseforspace 
Mr Marrow informed members that he had also looked at the state of UK wildlife. He said that the Norfolk Wildlife Trust have a specialist who would happily come and talk at one of the Project Group meetings. Mr Price thanked Mr Marrow for the investigations he had made.
Mr Price stated that Mr Clapham was making enquiries into Lifetime Houses, it was said that Mr Clapham would report his findings when he returns from his holiday.
Mr Price confirmed that at the last meeting, Policies for Environment and Housing had been looked at. Mrs Cornwell asked if members wished to make any additions. Miss Scott asked why it was felt that Affordable Housing should be dispersed in small groups throughout the development rather than having houses of this type situated together. It was felt that this would deliver better cohesion within the community. After discussion members felt that the Borough Councils Planning Department should be contacted for advice. 
A further question was asked whether affordable housing can be built purposely for individuals from South Wootton. It was confirmed that this would only be possible if the Parish Council purchased the land and imposed a specific clause.

Mr Price went through each of the Policies for the Local Economy and relevant amendments were noted.  
A discussion took place regarding Policy ECN5, Mr Marrow kindly offered to get a copy of the Parking Standards for Norfolk 2007 document. It was also said that St Georges School in Dersingham should be contacted to find out how they allow parents to park within the school grounds when in the past the County Council has always been opposed to this.
Mr Price moved on to discuss the Policies for Society, Community and Culture. Mrs Cornwell spoke briefly regarding the Wootton’s Doctors Surgery and confirmed that despite numerous attempts to contact them for information and their thoughts on coping with future development, no response had been received. 

With minor amendments to the opening paragraph and the Policies for Society Community and Culture members were happy. Mrs Cornwell stated that she would make the various amendments and circulate a revised copy to all members prior to the next meeting. 

Mr Price recommended that all members of the Project Group should read through the final items ready for the next meeting. 

Mr Price thanked members for the work and progress which had been made. 

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.30pm.

6. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 17th June 2013 at 6.00pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
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